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Dexter Rural Fire Protection District


P.O. Box 67


Phone (541) 937-3045



82781 Barbre Road

Fax (541) 581-3131



Dexter, OR 97431                                            https://dexterfd@specialdistrict.org          





Meeting of the Board

May 18, 2021

Board President Bob Holland called the meeting to order at 7:30p.m.

Present: Directors Steve Mercer, Larry Swartz, Don Richardson, Bob Holland, Larry Severance, Fire Chief Matt Peterson and Recording Secretary Bonnie Graham.
Public Comments: Guest Tim Strinz Jr.

Approval of the March 16, 2021 Regular Board Meeting: The Board reviewed the minutes of the March 16, 2021 Board Meeting.  Director Steve Mercer made a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  Director Larry Swartz seconded. Motion passed unanimously.


Bill Approval and Financial Review:  The Board reviewed the financial statements and district bills. Director Larry Swartz made a motion to approve the financials and to pay the District’s bills.  Director Larry Severance seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
Correspondence: None.

Chief’s Report: 

Seasonal Part-time Firefighter/EMT; Chief Peterson explained to the Board that the position would entail working 3 days a week 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. and has been posted on the district’s website, Facebook page and Instagram. 
New Resident; we will be getting a new resident this month, who reached out to us from the districts website.

Roof; Chief Peterson told the Board that replacing the roof will take priority over the HVAC system at this point. A discussion ensued about what roofing companies would be good to use and what kind of material will the roof be. The consensus of the Board was to direct Chief Peterson to get 4 or 5 bids and report back to them.
Discussion about Dispatch Fees and what it cost to be tapped out for Oakridge calls.
Respectfully submitted 

Fire Chief Matt Peterson

Unfinished Business: None.
.
New Business:  

Adoption of resolution 1-2021 Extending Workers’ Compensation Coverage; The Board reviewed the Resolution.  Director Larry Swartz made a motion to adopt Resolution 1-2021 Extending Workers’ Compensation Coverage for fiscal year 2021-2022.  Director Steve Mercer seconded. Motion passed unanimously.
Adoption of Policy 2.3.14 Information Security Policy; The Board reviewed the Policy. Director Larry Swartz made a motion to Adopt Policy 2.3.14 Information Security Policy to communicate the districts security objectives and guidelines to minimize the risk of internal and external threats.  Director Don Richardson seconded. Motion passed unanimously.
Adjournment: Director Larry Swartz made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:53 p.m. Director Steve Mercer seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Bonnie Graham

Recording Secretary 
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